Junaluska General Meeting
VIA ZOOM
April 7, 2021

Nancy Hood, president of the Junaluskans, called the April General Meeting to order.
Hilda Ryan gave the Caring and Sharing report.  She has sent cards to the following:
Judy Parsons on the death of her mother.
Martha Ballard, on the death of her mother, Evelyn Johnson.
Rex Gibbs on the death of his mother.
Loy Lilley on the death of his wife, Janet.
George Fields on the death of his daughter, Grier.
Kathy McNeil for her ongoing cancer treatment.
Willie Hubbard on his ongoing cancer treatment.
Betty Lou Hubbard, home following a stroke.
Jean Pate, recovering from stroke.
Steve Berwager led the group in prayer.
Bill Lowry gave the following Junaluska Moment.
CENENNIAL MOMENT #65

In November of 1953, the president of the Board of Trustees set up a study committee and named Dr. Embree Blackard as chairman. The committee met the following year in February. Present at the meeting were members of the committee and one other person. That person was a man named Kermit Hunter. Hunter was a well-known playwright. He was noted for having written two famous outdoor dramas, Unto These Hills which opened in 1950 and Horn I the West in 1953. You see, at the 1953 meeting the committee was given the following responsibility. The minutes state that the committee was “to consider the matter of the development and presentation of a religious drama at Lake Junaluska and to report our findings and certain recommendations to the…Board of Trustees.
At the meeting among other matters discussed, were whether such a drama would adversely affect the Cherokee drama. The general opinion (including that of Mr. Hunter) was that it would not.
The matter of a theme was discussed. It was decided that the theme would be the life of St. Paul.
Dr Blackard then asked Mr. Kermit Hunter if he could be available to prepare the script. Mr. Hunter replied that he would be happy to do so.
Then there was the matter of where to stage such a production. Again, after much discussion, the location Dr. Elmer Clark suggested was that the outdoor theatre could be at the location of the golf course. It would require an amphitheater with a seating capacity of 2,500 and a parking area for 1,000 cars. The cost of such construction and the first year’s operation was estimated to be $ 200,000.   It was further suggested that the drama might be ready in June of 1955.  
In July of 1954, the report of the committee was presented, received, and referred to the executive committee of the trustees.  There was a vote of thanks given to the committee.  That was the end of that…well not quite… the idea came up again in August of 1967. Again, Kermit Hunter was consulted.  But nothing ever resulted. It remained to this day, just an interesting part if our history.
Stay tuned.

The Board and General Meeting minutes from March have been approved and can be found online.
Steve Berwager gave the Treasurer’s report.  We have received an additional $1,080.00 in memberships.  Expenses included Lake Clean Up Days, Christmas decorations, and the swan feeding program.  Balance on hand is $13,260,52.
Margaret Amick, membership secretary, said there are 521 members at this time.
Jim Pearson reported on the installation of new skimmers/booms.  Installation is scheduled to be finished today, April 7.
The swans have three nests on the Lake, and eaglets have hatched.
Up to $500.00 was approved for an outboard motor for John Johnson’s boat.  The boat is used to work on the booms and to assist with the swans.
Linda Carlson is working on boxes to be place around the Lake for prayer requests.  Also has started an online ministry for staff and employees.  A National Day of Prayer event is being planned for Thursday, May 6.  Further information will be coming.
Boyd Holliday of Creation Care was pleased to see the number of people helping to clean up the Lake.  The committee is working on new programs.
Judy LaFountaine reminded us that the Flea Market set up will be Friday, June 11, and the Flea Market will be Saturday, June 12.
Ken Howle, Executive Director, gave an update of happenings at the Lake.
The Easter Sunrise service was well attended and was live broadcast.  Rev. Gina Campbell preached, and Rebecca Mathis assisted.  Roger Dowdy planned the service.
Lake Junaluska was the site of several days of COVID vaccinations.  Staff members assisted in greeting and checking on those getting shots.  Also, the staff handed out coupons to the Lakeside Bistro.
The Conference Center is not as busy due to COVID.  Revenue is down.  Easter lodging was up, as well as vacation rentals.
Ken reported that the trustees have approved the purchase of the World Methodist Museum and The Reynolds/Epworth building.  Closing is set for May.  Susannah Wesley Gardens are receiving maintenance.
The beach by the pool has been expanded.  Work is ongoing to get people with an impairment access to the beach.  Exploring the possibility of expanding the sidewalk by the pool.  At Armstrong Drive, the walkway has been repaired.
There are currently no backboards at the gym as they have been taken down to be repaired.
Landscaping is being finished at the York Dining Commons.  Work is continuing at the Biblical Gardens.  Benches are coming near the Colonnade.  Work continues at the Golf Course entrance.  18 new parking spots have been added.  Doors are being replaced at the Kern Building.  The Old Hillside Lodge is slated for repairs.  Wood has been resealed on the Asbury Trail gazebo.
Ken included a report from Public Works.
	Tasks Completed by Public Works in March:
· Golf Course Road Waterline Replacement Project (CIP) (In-Progress)
· Planning Holston Village & Lundy Lane waterline project (CIP) 
· Chapel Drive sewer line replacement (CIP)
· White Dogwood to County Road sewer line replacement (CIP) unplanned
· Erosion Control – Memory Lane
· Re-surfacing – Turnipseed Lane
· NCDOT Project – dialogue – Scheduled April 8 meeting
· Pothole Maintenance
· Finalize APW Website roll-out
· Monthly Service Charge Statements (79 making monthly payments)
· Reservoir study planning 
· Street Light Survey completed
· Update Pavement Condition Assessment (In-Progress)
· Continue Leaf, Limb and Bulk Waste pickup
· Storm drain maintenance – continuous 
· Manage green waste site 
· Be prepared to:
· Respond to Water & Sewer calls
· Respond to weather events (Plow, grit, etc.)
· Respond to street hazards (down trees, power lines, etc.)
· Respond to Security events as needed.

A sinkhole developed on private property and repair work has been completed on dirt that came onto Lake Junaluska property.
NCDOT is continuing studies on bridge interchange slated to begin next year.
2021 is the year in which the Lake Junaluska Rules and Regulations will be reviewed and updated.  This will be done by the Board of Trustees in collaboration with LJAPOO and the Community Council.  
Service charges will be sent in December 2021, and due January 2022.  Rates will be based on latest tax assessments.
Assembly Public Works has a new website at www.lakejunaluskacommunity.org.
Ken Howle turned the meeting over to Rebecca Mathis, Director of Development.  Charitable giving and the number of donors is up from last year.  The donor celebration could not be held in person, so a celebration video was made.  You can view it at lakejunaluska.com/donorcelebration.  June 25th is the 108th birthday of Lake Junaluska.  Associates Weekend is July 30 to August 1.  There will be lots of outdoor activities.  Friends of the Lake K5 is scheduled for Labor Day Weekend.
Ron Clauser said there will be Senior Games this year.  The areas of competition include Silver Arts and athletic events.  Registration is April 5 – 26.  More information is available at Haywood Senior Games or contact Ron Clauser.
The May 5 General Meeting will be in the Harrell Center Auditorium.  Masks and social distancing will be practiced.
The meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully Submitted,
Evelyn Correll
Recording Secretary
